Dear Eva:
While there is much that we like in the April 17 Second Draft of Sign Controls, there remain points that we would like addressed. We are therefore enclosing, both electronically and by hard copy, a marked up version of the April 17 draft. 
By way of a broad brush overview, the bullet points found in the Coalition’s March 16 presentation to the Commission (enclosed) are not addressed in the Second Draft:

· Funding and Enforcement – The draft does not provide licensing/regulatory fees to provide the necessary funds for enforcement of the Code’s provisions.

· Sunset/Abandonment – Licenses for non accessory signs should expire after a stated period and, further, the Code should define “abandoned” signs and empower the City to remove such signs.
· Disparity of Non Accessory/Accessory Controls – Regulations as to motion and brightness pertaining to non accessory signs should also apply to accessory signs.
· Regulation of Emerging Sign Technologies – The Code does not address sign technology on the horizon such as cinematic displays, holography and projected image signs. 
· Overlay for Central Delaware Waterfront – An overlay for the Central Delaware is needed prohibiting non accessory signs.
· Large Sign Review Process – Our suggested section 910 specifies that outsize signs or signs which feature outsize lighting should have a “one stop” review by a commission composed of representatives of the appropriate city agencies and the affected RCO’s.
· Number of Signs – To address “visual clutter” we suggest a limit of 6 signs on any given property. 
Turning from this big picture analysis to a review of the discrepancies 

between the first and second drafts, we noted that 

· Overlay Language is Missing - Footnotes 46-48 on page 5-5 mention that the overlay text has been deleted and is “under review by the organizations that sponsored the overlays”. Until the text is reinserted we cannot make any comments. 

· Window Signs in Square Footage Calculations We understood that window signs were to be included in the calculations of permissible square footage but in this draft that does not seem to be the case.

· Projecting Signs – All projecting signs are eliminated in the CTR district a regulation which is too restrictive for the small business community. It is our thought that the sign restrictions in the current overlays offer sufficient protection.
Thanks, as always, for your hard work and willingness to share ideas with our group.  
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For the Crosstown Coalition
